






CHURCH COUNCIL

Monday Oct. 9, 2023

PRESENT: Connie Wiersma, Tracy Tronnes, Jill Sanderson, Todd Campbell,

Mary Lou Behring and Linda and Douglas Cutting from the congregation.

Connie called the meeting to order and read a devotion followed by prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed. Tracy made a motion to

approve the minutes as written. Todd seconded it. Motion approved.

COOMUNICATIONS COORDINATOR/ KATHLEEN: Kahleen has been asking

every week in the announcement for volunteers for liturgists, ushers and

stewardship team. All peanut related questions are being forwarded to Gary

Behring. A decision needs to be made about the interviewing and hiring

process for a new office staff. Kathleen is trying to put together a job

description but until we know who our pastor will be its difficult to do.

Connie will try to meet up with Kathleen to figure some things out.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Connie, Tracy, Jill and Mary Lou will meet to

plan our teams for next year.

PASTOR SEARCH COMMITTEE: Krista is putting together information to

bring to the congregation about “shared ministry” and what is involved and

how it works. Congregants will have an opportunity for questions. As we

await the arrival of a settled pastor, leadership interviewed Robert Tiff Bates

for an interim position. Tracy made a motion to hire Rev. Bates as our new

interim pastor. The motion was carried. Our hopes are to have “Tiff” here

by the first week in Nov.

TECHNOLOGY UPDATE: An iPad has been purchased with funds from the

peanut fellowship for our streaming services. A tripod to hold the iPad has

been donated. Kathleen will assist in getting it set up for streaming.

DONATED PIANO: A concert will be held on Sunday Oct. 15 following

worship at 12:30 featuring Josephine on the piano donated by Margret

Hawkins and The Gould family. A small reception will follow.



DIACONATE: Communion will take place the first Sunday of every month.

We have been working on filling the pulpit with pastors during our interim

period.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: Jill has been working on preparing age-appropriate

spaces for the children. The hope of three different areas is the plan. If you

have not visited the nursery lately, please do!

TRUSTEES: No meeting due to lack of a quorum. The dumpster in our

driveway is being addressed.

TREASURES REPORT: Some monies were moved/ as budgeted. We are

ahead of budget as of present.

Meeting adjourned. respectfully, Mary Lou Behring


